
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 2016      Issue #377 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church Shares 

the Love of Christ with the Community 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

T
ri

n
it

y
 L

u
th

e
ra

n
 C

h
u
rc

h
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  
  

U
.S

. 
P

O
S

T
A

G
E

 

7
4
 F

o
re

st
 A

v
en

u
e 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

  
  

  
 

  
  
  

  P
A

ID
 

G
le

n
 C

o
v
e,

 N
Y

 1
1
5
4

2
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

N
o

n
-P

ro
fi

t 
O

rg
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
 

 
 

  
  
P

e
rm

it
 #

8
8

  
  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  
G

le
n

 C
o

ve
, 
N

Y
 1

1
5

4
2

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

  
  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  
  

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

  
  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  
  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
     
  

D
A

T
E

D
 M

A
T

E
R

IA
L

 
 

 

 
“

G
o
 y

e 
th

er
ef

o
re

, 
a

n
d

 t
ea

ch
 a

ll
 n

a
ti

o
n

s,
 b

a
p

ti
zi

n
g

 t
h

em
 i

n
 t

h
e 

n
a
m

e 
o
f 

th
e 

F
a

th
er

, 

a
n

d
 o

f 
th

e 
S

o
n

, 
a

n
d

 o
f 

th
e 

H
ol

y 
G

h
o
st

; 
te

a
ch

in
g

 t
h

em
 t

o
 o

b
se

rv
e 

a
ll

 t
h

in
g

s 
w

h
a

ts
o
ev

er
 

I 
h

a
v
e 

co
m

m
a
n

d
ed

 y
o
u

: 
a

n
d

  l
o
, 

I 
a
m

 w
it

h
 y

o
u

 a
lw

a
y,

 e
v
en

 u
n

to
 t

h
e 

en
d

 o
f 

th
e 

w
o
rl

d
. A

m
en

.”
 

M
a

tt
h

ew
 2

8
:1

9
&

2
0

 



    

          Noah’s Ark - June 2016  

 

                 
   Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
           

           
                                         From the Pastor 

 

This is how one should regard us, as servants of Christ and 

stewards of the mysteries of God. 1 Corinthians 4:1 

 
 When you read 1 Corinthians, how would you react to this 

statement? Does your community of the North Shore regard you 
as a true servant of Christ and as a great steward of those 
mysteries that God has given? What is a servant or a steward? 

Being a steward means being a manager of a certain area. For 
example, there are stewards who manage ships or an area of 

land as in the middle ages. As the manager of God’s church,  
God gives you His Church and all the ministries associated with it.  
We have been entrusted with a wonderful responsibility and with a 

great gift. It’s a gift that we can grow with the help of God. 
 Managers use what their LORD/king/captain gives by growing  

it and taking care of it. God gave us a wonderful blessing at Trinity. 
Our community should not regard us as people who stick to 
ourselves but as people who love the Lord and will do his will. At 

the moment, we managed to build a new room for our Food 
Pantry Ministry to share God’s blessings with others. We are 

serving others just as Christ served us. We are looking for 
various new ways to improve this wonderful building and the 
people of God. We were able to share the mysteries of Holy Baptism  

to a child. This is how we manage His church. By caring for the  
believers that are in it and by caring for others who are not in it.  

Let’s be great servants of the Living Christ. 
                                 In Service to Christ and His Church, Pastor Travis 

 
“My son do not despise the chastening  

of the Lord nor detest His correction. For whom 
the Lord loves he corrects just as  

a Father the son in whom he delights.”  
Proverbs 3:11 & 12 

Lutheran Service Book Order Form 

 

    If you are interested in purchasing one or      

 more hymnals- Cost $30.00 each -fill in the 

 form below and return it with your check     

 made out to Trinity Lutheran Church 

           Memo line: Hymnals—Thank you! 
 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 
A nameplate dedication will be put in the front  

of each hymnal similar to the ones above 
 

“Honor the Lord with your possessions and with the firstfruits 
of all your increase.” Proverbs 3:9 

https://www.cph.org/images/Product/large/031170.jpg


    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        FAMILY FELLOWSHIP NIGHTS 
 

 Thoughts from Pastor Travis 
 

During the Summer, I would like to start a rotat-
ing summer family fellowship night with God’s 
Word included.  What I am looking for is once a 
month a rotation of gathering at a member's 
home.  The host family would provide the meal, 
others would bring some kind of dessert. We 
then eat as a family, then spend time together in the word of God.  
The study time of the word would be like 30 minutes. Think of it as a 
prayer and devotion time. 
The best part about this - You can INVITE other people to it.  People who 
do not attend our church but might be interested.  It would be a great way 
for them to interact with other families of our church. 
Here’s the best thing.  If you are thinking that it might be expensive, for 
each home, we can try to fill out a Thrivent Action Team card.  It would be 
a great mission outreach.  We have an opportunity to share fellowship, the 
word and God’s actions through ours.  
If you are interested in trying this out in the summer, please let me 
know.  Summer is a great time for BBQ dinners. Nothing fancy.  

 
 

 Fellowship Night for June is Movie Night 
 Hoping to show “RISEN”.  
 Friday, June 3rd at 6 PM.  

               Caesar Salad with Chicken, Soda, Water  
 and Popcorn will be served! 

 
 

Fellowship Night for September 
 

Let’s Go Mets! 
 

 Mark Budenholzer is the pastor at Calvary Lutheran  

 in East Meadow NY.  We are joining together in family 

 fellowship. 

  

 The game we are going to is Friday, Sept 2 - 7:10 PM game Mets vs 

 Washington Nationals. We are looking at combining our churches and go 

 as one big group. The cost of the ticket is 25 dollars. We will be sitting in 

 the upper seats of Citi Field.  

 Sign up on bulletin board if you are interested in coming. 

 A good opportunity to invite unchurched friends!! TLCShares! 
 

News in the Pews... 
 
ASCENSION DAY WORSHIP SERVICE  
was held at St. John Lutheran Church in 
Williston Park on Thursday, May 5th. All circuit 
churches were invited and participated. The band 
from THE LIFE in Old Westbury led some praise music. 
Pastor Vic read the Gospel. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                             
 
 
 

 
     END YOUR SEARCH! HELP YOUR CHURCH!      
 
GOOD SEARCH IS AN ONLINE SEARCH COMPANY  
THROUGH YAHOO THAT DONATES TO OUR CHURCH 
FOR EVERY SEARCH MADE. LIST THE CAUSE AS 
TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH—GLEN COVE. 
 
 
                                 Congratulations to Matthew and Tracey Teng 
                                 on the birth of a daughter Annabelle Lillian 
                                 born in May. We ask that you keep Annabelle 
                                 in your prayers. At two days old she had a stroke 
                                 and is hospitalized in Stonybrook. She is presently 
                                 having trouble swallowing and is being fed through 
                                 a tube and is being weaned off oxygen. Please keep 
                                 the family in prayer as they are keeping a watch on 
                                 Annabelle 24/7. The grandparents are Cheo and Jean. 
                                 Thank You Father for Annabelle and please give  
                                 her Your perfect and complete healing in Jesus’ 
                                 name, Amen 
 
                           “Children are a heritage from the Lord, offspring  
                             a reward from Him.” Psalm 127:3 
 
                          

                             



Trinity Lutheran Church 

Worship Assistants’ Schedule 
             June 2016 

  
     Serve the Lord with servant hearts.  
        Please be at your assigned post                                            

     15 minutes prior to start of service 

 

Fellowship 6/26 begins Iced Tea and Cookies 

If you can’t make your scheduled assignment please contact a replace-

ment from your list and call the church office to let them know. 
Call Kim Flower be added to assistants’ lists 1-954-224-1816 

*Head usher responsible for head count/offerings;  
other ushers tidying pews 

To sign up for Altar, Flowers, Sanctuary Light, Fellowship,  

please fill in the charts in church hallway. 
Sanctuary Light $5/Sunday Flowers $20/vase, 2 available each week  

Put your ALL on the ALTAR and help fill the OPEN slots 

 

                              “What Does  

                                     Trinity Lutheran 

Church                               Church 

                                        Mean to Me?”              

 

              

       by Carol Rosa 

 
 Five years ago this month, after spending my entire life as a  
member of one congregation (Resurrection, Flushing), I moved to  
Glen Cove to be nearer my family. I didn’t need to shop for a new  

church home because my family had been worshipping at Trinity,  
Glen Cove for over thirty years. During those 30+ years, most  

Christian holidays were celebrated at my sister’s house and most  
usually on ‘church-going’ days. 
 I began to develop a routine!  If I attended worship in Flushing  

at our 9:15 AM service and sang with my choir between the lessons  
and then hopped in the car, I could make it in time to Trinity, welcomed 

to sing with your choir after the sermon. And I missed both sermons! 
 For many years I joined Trinity at Tuscarora for Memorial Day 
Weekend and developed deep spiritual relationships with your mem-

bers.  There were numerous occasions where we were all together for 
uplifting gatherings of teaching, Bible study and Prayer and Praise ser-

vices. Our leaders worked together jointly on many occasions and we 
shared our mountains and valleys with each other. 
 When our members were ill, your members came to pray and  

lift their spirits in praise. When I didn’t have a pastor, your loving  
Pastor David Nuss came to offer an amazing funeral homily and buried  

my son.  When your people were in need, I was invited to be amongst  
you, both in joy and sorrow. This Trinity church isn’t just a building, 
it’s a people, people whom I love deeply including missing those who  

have gone on before me. It’s the place where my nephews were raised  
in the precious name of Jesus. 

 Now I have been given an opportunity to be your Trinity church 
secretary and have become an ‘official member’ which gives me new  
ways to get to know you and at the same time I am able to serve you. 

                              What does Trinity mean to me?  
   You are a part of my heart. Keep sharing and growing in the Lord! 
 

Assistants 6/5 Sunday 

 9:30 AM 

6/12 Sunday 

Youth Sunday 

9:30 AM  

6/19 Sunday 

Father’s Day 

9:30 AM 

6/26 Sunday 

9:30 AM 

Chancel  George Meyer Danny Miller Kim Flower Phyllis Yee 

Acolyte Andrew  

Noak 

Lucas  

Rabanal 

Adrien 

Brunelle  

Amanda  

Baade 

Reader  Ed ith Uhlendorf Elise/Amelia  Kim Flower Bill Charon  

Ushers  *Ted Norelius 

Rod Catano 

Scott Miller 

*Michael Amodio 

Jay Charon 

Nils Coffey  

*Will Flower 

Jerry Flower 

Cheo Teng 

*Ted Sitterer 

George  Meyer 

Rob Edwins 

Greeters  Danielle Noak Grace Miller Roberta Baade Lynda Madden 

Nursery  Elise N Yasmin R Ali Bebry  Amelia N 

Altar  Janet Bebry Phyllis Yee Edith U OPEN 

Sanct Lite OPEN OPEN OPEN OPEN 

Flowers  OPEN OPEN 1-Uhlendorf OPEN 

 

Fellowship Bart lotti/Kreiner Phyllis Yee OPEN OPEN 



NEWS IN THE PEWS 

 

Called Home by the Lord 

Our former member Edward Logan was called Home by the Lord on 

May 10th. Ed & Joyce were living in Queensbury, NY after moving 
from Bayville, where they were good neighbors to the Wanner family.  

Our love and prayers to his wife Joyce of over 51 years and his daughters 
Jennie, Hillarie and Laurel, their husbands and families. May the peace 
of the Lord be in your hearts. 

 
Hymnals Dedicated: 
 
In Honor of Karl Konzet by the Charon Family  
in thanksgiving for his service to Trinity Lutheran  
Church and for the care of the church flower gardens. 
In Honor of Jerry Flower, Sr. by the Charon Family  
in thanksgiving for his continued dedicated service to  
Trinity Lutheran Church. 
In Honor of Elsie Armstrong by the Charon Family for her love 
and dedication to Bible teaching through the years. 
In Honor of Frank & Edith Uhlendorf by the Charon Family 
for their faithful service to Trinity Lutheran Church. 
In Memory of Caroline Petersen by the Charon Family 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHECK IN TO TRINITY ON YOUR FACEBOOK PAGE  
EACH TIME YOU COME TO CHURCH AND HELP IN CAUSES 
FOR NEEDY CHILDREN 
 
www.facebook.com/trinitylutherangc 
website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com 
text messages: text@74 forest to 81010 from Pastor Travis 
and receive daily devotions and weekly Bible Challenge updates 
 

 
   TLCShares the Word of God  
           with the community 
            VBS Save the Date  
         August 8 to 12, 2016 
              4:30—6:30 PM 
 

 

 

       TLCSHARES—CHURCH  FOOD                                                             

PANTRYAND THRIFT SHOP 

3RD SAT OF THE MONTH 

NEXT PANTRY: SATURDAY,  

JUNE 18th 9:30-NOON 

 

 The Food Pantry would appreciate donations of cereal, pasta/sauce, 

 tuna fish, jelly and peanut butter, school snacks and box drinks.  
 WANTED—used/unwanted costume jewelry to be sold at the 
 monthly Pantry sale for profits for Ladies Guild. Blessing & Thanks 

 
 TRINITY PANTRY WALLS/ROOM BUILT 

 THROUGH LUHI GRANT 
 Trinity was awarded a Grant for $2,500.00 from Lutheran 

 Junior/Senior High School Crusader Fund. The grant was 
 used to fund the cost of building the new pantry walls, 

 doors and purchasing of shelves on the back of stage. A 
 Thrivent Action Team card paid for lunch for the workers. 

 Thanks to all who came out to work. God bless you! 
 

https://www.cph.org/images/Product/large/031170.jpg


TLCShares Pics 
Congratulations to Garrett & Maria Charon on the baptism of 

Mateo Louis on May 10th at St Aloysius Church in Great Neck.  

May our Lord keep Mateo in His baptismal grace. 

 
Congratulations to the Blough Family on the Baptism of Amelia 

Jade on Sunday, May 1st during the Worship Service. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents Scott and Sarah Blough 

Sister Michaela 
May our Lord keep Amelia in 

His baptismal grace. 
    

 

   TLCShares Pics 

  Maundy Thursday Worship  

   with Holy Communion and the 

   Washing of Feet 

     Pictured are Deaconess Phyllis 
     with daughter Hannah watching. 

     Jesus said in John 13:14-15 
     “Now that I, your Lord and 
Teacher, have washed your feet,                        

you also should wash one  
    another’s feet. I have set you an  

    example that you should do as I  
    have done for you.” 
 

 

Good Friday Tenebrae Service 

Jesus said in John 19:28, 30 
“Later, knowing that all was now 
completed, and so that the Scripture 

would be fulfilled, Jesus said, “I am 
thirsty”...When he had received the 

drink, Jesus said, “It is finished.”       
With that, he bowed his head and 
gave up his spirit.” 

 
    The Day of Resurrection 

    “He is not here; he has risen, just as  

    He said.” Matthew 28:6a 
     

 

It is  
Finished! 



SPAGHETTI DINNER and FUNDRAISER  
was held Saturday, May 14th. Funds raised towards  
the purchase of our new church boiler amounted to  
$1800. Live music by Tony Mazzella and great  
raffle prizes were won. 

 
Our thanks to Phyllis Yee and       A fun time had by all! 
Kim Flower for organizing the  
event and to all who helped with 
the cooking and set-up and the 
raffles. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

   

 PAINT NIGHT was a huge success. Every one had fun 

 trying their hand at a Van Gogh painting of “A Starry Night” 

 We enjoyed wine and cheese and a few other snacks. Thanks to 

 Elise and Amelia Norelius for childcare painting on Amelia’s BD 

 



              TLCShares Pics 

 

 Thanks to all who worked on 
the Easter Cross it was beautiful with 

the red heart in the center. Many  
families took pics with it. Thanks to 

Bob Bartlotti for organizing, Pam, the  
Riches, the Demetrious, Karen, etc. 
Glen Head Florist supplied lovely 

plants for the sanctuary. Next year 
we will put name labels on the plants 

so each gets what they ordered. Sorry 
for mix-ups this year and last! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 News in the Pews 

 

 Pastor Travis was  

  elected to the Nassau 

  County LWML 

  (Lutheran Women’s 

  Missionary League) 

  as the Pastoral 

  Counselor. 

  Thank you Pastor 
  for serving and 

  Congratulations! 
 
 

 Deaconess Phyllis Yee was elected to the Atlantic District  

 LWML Board as Recording Secretary at the recent LWML 

 Convention at the LaGuardia Hotel. Congratulations Phyllis 
 and thank you for serving. The LWML supplies mission grants 
 to worthy causes and this happens through our MITE Boxes. 

 Continue to bring them in, male or female, and give to Harriet 
 Rich as they have more grants to fill this year. Thanks Good 

 Stewards of God’s riches! 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Our thanks to Glen Cove Christian Church (by the hospital) 
 for the donation of cushioned red chairs for use in our Upper Room. 

 They redid their church nave with pews and it looks lovely. 



Great to see the Furthners in church after Carol’s hospitalization. 

Happy Easter to LJ, Tonya, Grace, Sarah, and Carol Furthner 

TLCShares Pics and News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
        The children 
        play the bells 
        at Thursday 
        Night Worship 
        “Jesus is Lord 
        of All” with 
        Ms Carol, 
        who also 
        bought the 
        girls matching 
        dresses. 

       The children are so 

       enthusiastic about 
       worship. They love 

       to sing, play bells, 
       and lead worship. 
       This past Thursday 

       they danced on the 
       altar to the closing 

       song “I’ve Got the 
       Joy Down in my  
       Heart” They help  

       with readings and  
       Holy Communion. 

 TLCShares Pics and News 

      Our undying THANKS to 

      Karl Konzet who has over 
      the years taken care of our 

      front church gardens. They 
      always look so beautiful and 

      put a smile on your face 
      upon entering church.  
      Due to health reasons at the 

      age of “89” Karl has to give 
      up his love of serving God 

      in this way. Please keep Karl 
      in your prayers and drop him 
      a note of appreciation. We 

      hope to see him in worship 
      when he feels up to it. 

 
 
  There is a WORSHIP Committee 

  Meeting on Thursday, June 9th 
  following worship at 6:45 PM. 

  Please give any worship concerns 
  on a note to Kim Flower. Thanks! 
 

 
 

 
 
  
 

 TLCShares  One more way  that God has multip lied your gifts to VBS Vacation 

 Bible School programs over the years! The church office receives all sorts of 

 requests on a regular basis. You are probably aware that we are in the habit of 

 saving everything!  But this is one of those opportunities when our hoarding 

 paper has paid off. An Arizona church was searching for a bilingual Spanish 

 VBS program and found our names on the internet as a purchaser of a Concordia 

 package no longer available. We presented a bilingual VBS in 2012 and had 

 enough copies on hand to fulfill this request, including copies of the music, CDs, 

 ideas for games, etc and prizes.  The theme "Champions Of Faith" fit well in the 

 Olympic summer of 2012 and will fit just as well in this 2016 Olympic summer.   

 Please add this request to your prayer lists as their church group travels to South 

 America to bring the Good News of Jesus Christ to others.  God bless you all in 

 your continued support of children everywhere.                    Carol Rosa, Sec’y  

Sunday, June 12th 

VOTERS BODY  
meets after worship 



 


